EDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes for the Edenham Parish Council Meeting held in Edenham Village Hall - Tuesday November 9th 1999 at 7.30pm.

Present:

Mrs I Gregory

Mr D Bee (Chairman)

Mrs J Joyce

Mr D Johnson

Mrs V Middleton (Secretary)

Mr T Martin

Mrs S Woolley



Councillor Trollope Bellew - LCC

Apologies:



Mr M Peck







Previous Minutes

Read and signed by the chairman.

Matters arising 

1.
Parish Clerk.
An application for the coming vacancy of Parish Clerk has been received from Mr LA Clayton of Bourne. Mr Clayton is to be invited to attend the next Parish Council meeting on January 11th 2000.

Action:    Secretary




2. Millennium Projects.


a.
Heraldic Signs.
Councillor Joyce reported that production of the Heraldic Village signs is well advanced with the timber for the supports having been purchased. 

b.
Millennium Stamps.
Sets of Millennium Stamps, priced £2-90p, are to be purchased once the list of eligible children is completed.








Action:  Councillors Woolley, Gregory & Joyce

c.
Parish Photograph.
The Parish Photograph is scheduled for Saturday 27th May 2000 at 6.00pm. Confirmation on this date has now been received from Mr Nigel McMillan, the photographer. 

3.
Village Hall – Wheelchair Access.
Wheelchair access to the Village Hall is now in regular use.

4.
Village Playing Field.

Councillor Martin gave the Parish Council a detailed account of the Village Field Finances and on the Village Field committee’s plans for the future. Councillor Joyce proposed that the Parish Council should donate £500-00p towards this project, seconded by Councillor Woolley. 











Action:   Secretary

5.
Churchyard Maintenance.
It was proposed by Councillor Joyce that a cheque to the value of £250-00p be signed in payment towards Churchyard Maintenance expenses, seconded by Councillor Gregory.











Action:   Secretary

6.
Village Hall Maintenance Donation.
 Mr A Holmes, Edenham Village Hall Committee Treasurer, gave an account of how the Parish Council’s donation of £150-00p towards the village hall maintenance had been spent. The donation had been used to provide gravel for the car parking area.

7.
Parish Precept.
The Parish’s future expenses were discussed and following consideration of the current financial balance it was proposed that the Precept for the next financial year should be £1800-00p

Action:   Secretary

8.
Highway Matters.  The Parish Clerk is to contact the Divisional Surveyor to arrange a meeting, convenient to all parties, with Councillors Johnson and Martin to discuss the following matters:

a. The provision of a “Chevron” sign on the A151 road near Cranfield’s Farm Edenham. 

b. The poor visibility problem for car drivers at the Scottlethorpe Road/A151 junction.

Action:   Secretary

9.
Planning Permission.
The proposed plans to extend the Regional House Edenham were studied by the meeting. No objections to the proposal were raised.











Action:   Secretary

10.
Correspondence.
Various Parish correspondences were read.

11.
Next Meeting.

The next meeting of the Edenham Parish Council will be held in Edenham Village Hall on Tuesday 11th Jan, 2000 at 7.30pm.  

With there being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.15pm. A meeting of the Charity Trustees followed.
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